



Longfield Academy Longfield Road Darlington DL3 0HT T: 01325 380815 / 380816 E: enquiries@longfield.swiftacademies.org.uk W: www.longfield.swiftacademies.org.uk

Chief Executive: Mr D Judson, BEd, NPQH Head of School: Mrs A Sweeten, BA (Hons), MA, NPQH Deputy Headteacher: Mr S Rawle, BA (Hons), MA

28 April 2023

Dear Parent / Carer,

Re: Celebration Day - Coronation of King Charles III (0126-22KTH)

In honour of King Charles III's Coronation, Longfield will hold a celebration day on Friday 5th May 2023. Pupils will have the opportunity to take part in a non-uniform day (red, white and blue theme), coronation inspired lessons, a buffet for lunch at a cost of £1:00 per pupil, and an afternoon of activities.

As with all non-uniform days, we will be fundraising and pupils will be asked for a donation on the school gate. The suggested donation is £1.00 (50p for a sibling).

On the day, pupils can attend school in non-uniform with the stipulation that they must wear clothing that is red, white and blue. Clothing should be appropriate for school and fit for purpose to take part in several lessons and activities. We ask that pupils wear sensible footwear (no high heels) and do not wear cropped tops, miniskirts or jewellery.

The day will consist of the following:

Registration/Tutor Time	Coronation information & British values activity
Lesson 1	Timetabled lesson - coronation inspired theme
Lesson 2	Timetabled lesson - coronation inspired theme
Lesson 3	Timetabled lesson - coronation inspired theme
Lunch / Lesson 4	Pupil / Staff – buffet during lunch. £1.00 per
	person. Lunch periods will follow the usual times.
Lesson 5	Activity afternoon including fayre stalls, karaoke, a
	rounders competition and arts and crafts (weather
	dependent)
Enrichment (afterschool) Clubs	As per enrichment timetable

During lunchtime, we will only offer the buffet style service. Packed lunches can still be brought in if preferred. Pupils will go straight to the canteen or stage area at their normal lunch time.

Should you have any queries regarding the day, please do not hesitate to contact me via main reception on 01325 380815 or by email to enquiries@longfield.swiftacademies.org.uk

Yours faithfully,













